
Amendment to Lambeth school admissions policy for 2020/21 entry 

Since the Lambeth school admissions policy and procedures were determined, Lambeth Council 

sought a change to the published admissions number (PAN) for a handful of schools for 2020 entry 

to the Office of Schools Adjudicator (OSA).  This action has also taken place since the ‘Starting 

primary school in Lambeth 2020/21’ booklets were published.  These changes just relate to the 

2020/21 reception year. 

The reasons for the proposed reduction is because of falling numbers of children in the area, the 

take up of places in past years and to help ensure the financial viability of the school. 

The proposed changes were also formally consulted upon between 15 November to 13 December 

2019. 

The following schools have had their PAN decreased by 30 children – one class – as they were agreed 

by the OSA. 

Fenstanton Primary School – new PAN is 60 

Glenbrook Primary School – new PAN is 30 

Kings Avenue Primary School – new PAN is 30 

Kingswood Primary School – new PAN is 90 

Stockwell Primary School – new PAN is 60 


